## BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS September 13, 2014

The Board of Assessment Appeals met on Saturday, September 13, 2014 to hear appeals on the 2013 motor vehicle Grand List. Members present were Stephen Palmer, Betty Richards and David Harma. The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m.

The following appeal was heard:

Thomas Giarratano – 2001 BMW 325i ID# WBAAN374X1NE55538 Mr. Giarratano feels the value is too high. The car has 232,000 miles on it and it needs work. The Board inspected the vehicle.

Decision: The Board voted unanimously to change the assessment to \$3,500.

The Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes for the April 15, 2014 meeting as read.

Patricia Ostrover submitted a petition to the Board but did not appear at the meeting; therefore, no action was taken.

There being no appeals, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Richards

Secretary